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Dear Simon
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST 

Thank you for your FOI question received on in which you ask:

I am looking for information about staff being given off time for taking part in sporting activities for HASSRA and/or the CSSC (Civil Service Sports Council). According to HASSRA: ‘Depending on which business area you work within (DWP, DH, FSA etc), local managers may be able to provide members with Special or Discretionary Leave to undertake roles within the Association. This includes, but is not limited to, taking part in organised activities, particularly where these lead to national finals or representative fixtures.’
Please could you provide me with the following:

1.      How many civil servants in the department have been given special or discretionary leave to undertake roles/take part in sporting activity for HASSRA and/or the CSSC over the past three calendar years (up to and including May 2014)? Please could you break this figure down year by year.

2.      Of those staff who have been given special or discretionary leave, please could you state in each case how many days the individual was given and for what sporting activity, and specific event, the leave related to. Please could you provide specific details, including names, dates, venues, of what event time was given off for – i.e. HASSRA London Sports Day 2013, Thursday 4th July 2013, Men’s five-aside football competition, NPL Sports Ground, Queens Road, Teddington, Middlesex, TW11 0LW.

3.      For each civil servant who has been given time off, please could you state what grade on the pay scale they are. 

4.      If there is any departmental guidance produced for staff relating to this time off, please could you provide me with a copy. 

I can confirm that OAG does not hold the information you have requested.  The Office of the Advocate General does not directly employ staff.  All staff  are on secondment from other Government departments, primarily the Scottish Government and the Ministry of Justice and therefore any requests for information on special or discretionary  leave and grades of staff taking special leave should be made directly to them.  Their email addresses for FOI requests are:  

ceu@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
https://www.justice.gov.uk/information-access-rights/foi-requests/make-an-foi-request-online
 If you are dissatisfied with the treatment of your request, you can ask OAG to conduct an internal review of its decision.  The internal review will be conducted by someone other than the person who took the initial decision.  Requests for internal review should be addressed to the Information Officer, Office of the Solicitor to the Advocate General, Victoria Quay, Edinburgh, EH6 6QQ. 

 If you remain dissatisfied with how your request has been handled by OAG following its internal review, you can complain to the Information Commissioner's Office.  Details of the complaints procedure can be found here - http://www.ico.gov.uk/complaints/freedom_of_information.aspx or by writing to Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

Alison Howard

Assistant Business Manager

